TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JUNE 11TH, 2015 MEETING

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their monthly meeting on Thursday, June 11th, 2015.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM and asked for a moment of silence to remember some of our residents who might be having difficulties, such as our past Town Supervisor who had a serious surgery, and send our best wishes to him with his long term rehab.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – absent



Johanna Shafer – present




Ryan Orton – present




Mark D’Agostino – present

Also present was Attorney for the Town William Bogle.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
No one addressed the Board.
LIAISON REPORTS: 

Councilman Mark D’Agostino stated that the Rec. Commission meeting had been changed and did not have a report.

Councilman Ryan Orton mentioned the following community activities: the Forever Young Club was having a Lake George cruise trip on 6/16 and a regular meeting at the Town Hall on 6/30; the Library was having an Animal Embassy program on the 13th; the Grange’s annual strawberry festival is on the 21st, and the Transfer Station will be closed on July 4th.  He added that the Lions Flea Market was this coming Saturday, June 13th. 


Councilwoman Johanna Shafer reported that the CAC did not have a quorum.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Supervisor Norton stated that within our budgetary constraints, the Highway had spent $85,000 on salt with the severe winter since $60,000 was budgeted. However, there were funds elsewhere in their budget that would cover this over expenditure.
MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton to accept the agenda.  Councilwoman Shafer requested that two items be added: the Scenic Roads Committee appointments under Old Business and the Master Plan Review Committee under New Business.  With these additions noted, Supervisor Norton amended his motion to include them, seconded by Ryan Orton.  A roll call vote was then held as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Johanna Shafer – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. IRISH HILLS MINING APPLICATION: Mention was made that the Irish Hills Mining application was deemed incomplete.  Discussion followed regarding their plans to process imported materials.  The Town Attorney had sent a letter, copied to the Board, regarding their concerns with truck traffic on Route 82.  This matter will be discussed again when the DEC responds to the Board.
2. SCENIC ROADS COMMITTEE APPOINTMENTS: Councilwoman Johanna Shafer stated that two people had applied to be reappointed to this committee.  Discussion followed among the Board members and Attorney Bogle. A motion was then made by Johanna Shafer, seconded by Ryan Orton, to appoint Nanci Kryzak and Cynthia Tripp to their former seats on the Scenic Road Committee.  The following roll call vote was then held: Joseph Norton – abstained; Mary Weinberger – absent; Johanna Shafer – yes; Ryan Orton - yes; Mark D’Agostino – abstained.  The motion did not carry.

NEW BUSINESS:
1. HIGHWAY: ADDITIONAL SECURITY – CAMERAS, GATE: After the recent incident of two landscapers’ trucks being vandalized at the Salt Shed area, and upon recommendation of the Highway Superintendent, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to have Adams reinstall an old gate in the amount of $3,200 and add new cameras at the Salt Shed area and one towards the Rec. in the amount of $3,295.  Discussion followed regarding the cost of the gate.  Joseph Norton then amended his motion to get additional bids for the reinstallation of the gate and to accept the installation of the new cameras with the Town’s current security contractor.  The amended motion was seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Johanna Shafer – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.
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2. DUTCHESS COUNTY DPW MEETING RE: BULLS HEAD ROAD BRIDGE: Supervisor Norton spoke of a meeting that he had had with the County DPW regarding the Bulls Head Road bridge and their plans to replace it and straighten out the road.  Johanna Shafer asked if this new bridge would meet the specs for mining trucks to use.
3. ELECTRIC EFFICIENCY PLAN FROM CENTRAL HUDSON: Supervisor Norton outlined the plans he had discussed with Fred Alvarado, a Central Hudson contractor, for a proposal to replace the interior and exterior lighting at the Town Hall.  The new LED lighting would decrease the Town’s electric use by 81% and the Town would pay $2700, 45% of the cost, with Central Hudson picking up 55%.  Mention was also made that the Town will recoup this fee within 25 months.  A motion to accept this proposal by Fred Alvarado of Lighting and Energy Management Solutions, dated 6/1/15, was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to undertake this plan with the lump sum payment of $2700 as the only out-of-pocket expense.  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Johanna Shafer – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.

4. CEMETERIES: Supervisor Norton made a motion to award the care of the seven cemeteries to Beechtree Landscaping as they had previously done a good job on the clean-up of the Cold Spring Road cemeteries, and would check with them the following day to get a price for this work.  Discussion followed with Mr. Norton amending his motion to award the services to Beechtree for 2 months, not to exceed $1000.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Mark D’Agostino.  Further discussion followed with the motion amended again to have Beechtree for one month, not to exceed $500.  This final motion was seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Johanna Shafer – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.

Mention was also made that the Historical Society will oversee the work that will be done.

5. ADVERTISE FOR EXTERIOR PRESERVATION OF THE TOWN HALL: Town engineers Morris Associates had been tasked to draw up specifications for the exterior repair work of the Town Hall.  A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to authorize the Town Clerk to put the notice to bidders ad in the paper for the bid package.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Johanna Shafer – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.  Another motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to charge the bidders a $25 refundable fee for the bid booklet, and said fee would be refunded if the booklet was returned in good condition.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Johanna Shafer – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.

6. DRAFT MASTER PLAN REVIEW COMMITTEE: Johanna Shafer mentioned that the Master Plan Review Committee had met with two members of the County Planning Department with their plans to enhance the business community in Town.  The County Planning Department had also looked at the proposed plan along with some alternatives. She added that if anyone had any interest in being kept up-to-date that they should speak with chair Mark Burdick.

Mrs. Shafer also mentioned that at the Board’s workshop, the Library situation with the old building had been discussed.  This matter would be put on the Board’s July agenda.

7. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the May 14th, 2015 meeting were approved with the following changes: Councilman D’Agostino requested that on page 1, Liaison Reports, first paragraph should state “… the money for the materials…”; on page 3, #8, that section should read as follows: “… D’Agostino and Weinberger had been working on this County plan requesting towns participate in a program of reducing spending by 1% over a three-year period so the town’s residents could receive a tax rebate check.  To qualify a town must have stayed under the 2% property tax cap and submitted all required paperwork by April 30, 2015.  The plan included projected savings as a result of the purchase of new vehicles, computers and telephone system.  Town Supervisor Norton submitted all paperwork by the April 30th due date and the Town Board, by majority vote, passed a 2015 budget with a tax decrease, which was well under the 2% tax cap.  All Stanford residents with a STAR exemption and whose family income is below $500,000 will receive a tax rebate check in the mail in September or October in the amount of $70 - $100.”Supervisor Norton asked that under “Supervisor’s Report, the following line should be removed “…as had been done for the Stanford Nursery School.” Three other typographical errors were corrected as well.  With these changes noted, a motion to approve the Minutes was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Johanna Shafer – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
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With no other business, a motion to adjourn was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, at 8:20 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Johanna Shafer – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

